## **Department of Public Health**

Dottie-Kay Bowersox, MSA Public Health Administrator

730 Washington Avenue Racine, Wisconsin 53403 262-636-9201 262-636-9564 FAX



Website: <a href="www.cityofracine.org/Health">www.cityofracine.org/Health</a> Email: <a href="publichealth@cityofracine.org">publichealth@cityofracine.org/Health</a>

> Environmental Health Division 262-636-9203 Community Health Division 262-636-9431 Laboratory Division 262-636-9571

January 20, 2022

Honorable Mayor and Members of the Common Council City of Racine - City Hall 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403

Dear Mayor and Council Members:

**Subject:** Communication sponsored by Alder Lemke on behalf of the Public Health Administrator requesting permission to accept \$113,335 from the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services for Local Public Health Departments Consolidated Contract Programs\*.

Recommendation of the Finance and Personnel Committee on 01-24-2022: That the department be authorized to enter into an agreement and accept funding from the State of Wisconsin Department of Health Services for Local Public Health Departments Consolidated Contract Programs\*.

**Fiscal Note:** Grant is for \$113,335; there is a soft match of \$40,337 on the MCH contract.

\*Contract allocations are as follows:

- \$35,412 Immunization (Profile 155020)
  - Grant Control #00428
  - Contract period: 1/1/2022 12/31/2022
    - Funding purpose: Continuation of programs to provide and monitor immunizations of children within our jurisdictions.
- \$53,783 Maternal Child Health (MCH) (Profile 159320)
  - Grant Control #00426
  - Contract period: 1/1/2022 12/31/2022
    - Funding purpose: Continuation of programs, which promotes awareness and education of the importance of developmental screening.
- \$24,139 Childhood Lead (Profile 157720)
  - Grant Control #00427

elisso X. Lenke

- Contract period: 1/1/2022 12/31/2022
  - Funding purpose: Continuation of programs, which provides household lead testing, surveillance, education, case management and remediation to households within our jurisdictions.

Respectfully submitted,

Alder Melissa Lemke